










 










 
Washington County Retired Teachers Association


An Affiliate of the Ohio Retired Teachers Association


January 2015











Officers





President:


 Juanita Baker  (373-9702)


Vice President:


 Bonnie Weber (678-2844)


Secretary:


 Sally Hale  (749-3223)


Treasurer:


 Becky Nolt  (374-5083)


Past President:


 Jo Ann Ingram  (374-5001)





Committees





PR and Reservations:


 Joyce Ross  (373-2359)


Newsletter:


 Karen Burton  (373-3317)


Legislative:


 Juanita Baker  (373-9702)


Chaplain:


 Jim Fernihough  (374-7305)


Retirement Planning:


 Barbara Thode  (373-3728)


Scholarship:


 Barb Meek (445-5094)


Membership:  


 Hugh Coffman (374-6718)


 Eldon Young  (678-8077)


Volunteers:


 Bob Bumgarner  (374-5103)


Hospitality:


 Helen Drake  (373-8513)

















Individual Highlights:


Inside Story	2


Inside Story	3


Inside Story	4


Inside Story	5


Inside Story	6


Inside Story	7


Last Story	8





Special Interest Articles:





•	Add a highlight or your point of interest here.





•	Add a highlight or your point of interest here.





•	Add a highlight or your point of interest here.





Hello, Teachers,


     After a mild December, the New Year certainly began on a cold note. It made me want to hibernate and get caught up on my reading and correspondence. I should be using the time to do some clearing out at my house before someone sends in the hoarding squad; but somehow, I find the time to read, but not much time to clean the house.


     I hope the early winter finds you all well; even though I got my flu shot, I managed to come down with the flu or something like it just in time for Christmas. I felt like the Ghost of Christmas Past and looked like it too. I’m glad it didn’t force me to miss our WCRTA meeting in December. It was great to see everyone, and the program was wonderful! Speaking of meetings, our next lunch meeting is at 12 noon on February 11 at the Lafayette Hotel.  The menu is chicken and dumplings with mashed potatoes and green beans, plus salad, bread, and beverage. The dessert this time will be a surprise from the chef! The cost of the meal is $13.00, which includes everything but a gratuity.  You can make a reservation by calling Joyce Ross (373-2359), or by e-mail at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:joycer1007@gmail.com" ��joycer1007@gmail.com�.


     Because our January executive committee meeting was cancelled due to bad weather, we don’t know what the program will be in February, so along with the chef’s dessert, the program will be a surprise as well. Vice President Bonnie Weber is in charge of planning the program for our meetings, so if you have a good idea, please pass it along. 


     Choirs from Warren High School, directed by Mary Nuzum, entertained us at the December lunch meeting. As always, the students did a truly outstanding job; their performance was excellent. During lunch, we “passed the hat” for a donation to the local Salvation Army’s Red Kettle Program and collected over $200. Thanks to everyone who made a contribution. Once again, since we didn’t have an executive committee meeting, we did not select a charity for February, so there’s a third surprise!





The deadline for reservations is Sunday, February 8, by 8 P.M.


							

















			





“Winter is the time for comfort, for good food and warmth, for the touch of a friendly hand and for a talk beside the fire: it is the time for home.”


― �HYPERLINK "http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/65646.Edith_Sitwell"��Edith Sitwell�





























     Attendance at our bi-monthly lunch meetings varies from a low of around 35 to a high of around 65 in December. Usually, the February meeting has the smallest crowd, mostly because of the weather. Our meetings are mainly social; we meet and greet old friends, enjoy a meal together, and have a very brief business meeting. In addition, we normally have a short program of some kind, most often musical, but sometimes informative. Our get-togethers are, by some people’s standards, old fashioned and low key, but those of us who attend enjoy them. Our oldest member, Helen Drake, continues to provide the decorations and favors, and this month you can depend on Valentine’s Day being the theme. If you’ve not attended one of our meetings, why not call a friend and come down to the Lafayette on February 11?  


 


     


											


									


			


										


       























Pre-Retirement Planning Event Featured in ORTA Quarterly


      The Winter 2015 issue of the ORTA Quarterly included a front-page article about our pre-retirement plannning event in October. In case you missed it, dig around for your most recent copy of the magazine, and take a look. Thanks once more to Barbara Thode and Carolyn Barnes, along with many WCRTA members who made contributions and helped with preparations for this important service project. And a special thank you to Denny Biddinger for sharing some thoughts and ideas about retirement from a (fairly) recent retiree. 


Pay Your Dues (or else)!


     The deadline to pay annual dues to the local organization is March 15. Each year, right before time for the March newsletter, the treasurer compiles a list of those who have not paid their dues for the past couple of years, and we are forced to remove those names from our mailing list. If you have misplaced your membership form, you can still join both ORTA and WCRTA for 2015 by sending payment to Treasurer Becky Nolt at 107 Iroquois Drive, D3, Marietta, OH  45750. Local dues are $10.00 and state dues are $30.00. 


Juanita Baker to Serve as WCRTA President


     Juanita Baker began a two-year term as president of our county’s chapter of ORTA on January 1. Juanita retired from the Warren Local Schools (Barlow-Vincent Elementary). She has served as our legislative chairperson and just finished a term on the board of ORTA, serving as District VIII Director. Bonnie Weber, Sally Hale, and Becky Nolt will continue to serve as vice president, secretary, and treasurer, respectively. WCRTA would like to thank Jo Ann Ingram, who completed a second term as president at the end of December. Jo Ann will remain on the executive committee as past president.





 


     














 





  


 


 


     


     


    


											





	


	  












































New ORTA President


	Darlene Ruzicka is from western Ohio; she worked in various positions in the Dayton Public Schools, serving most of that time as an elementary principal. She volunteers with the Dayton Philharmonic Association and enjoyes reading, sports, walking, movies, traveling, and photography, among other activities. 


	Darlene has been active on the ORTA Executive Committee for the past four years and will serve as ORTA president for 2015.  The theme she has chosen for her term in office is “Communication is Key, if we are to Achieve.” 


 	The Winter 2015 issue of the ORTA Quarterly includes a biographical sketch of Darlene, along with a “President’s Message.” If you haven’t taken the time to read about our new president and her thoughts on the future, I think you would find it interesting. One point she makes very clearly is that organizations like ours must be willing to adapt to change and to embrace technology, even if it hurts a little bit.


	WCRTA extends best wishes to Ms. Ruzicka; we hope the year will be productive and positive, both for her and for our organization.


     


     


 																										















































     





 


      


	














In Memoriam


    	 Paul “Doc” Wolverton taught at Matamoras High School for many years, and following consolidation, taught at Frontier HS. Mr. Wolverton passed away in December. Doc was popular and well-liked by students and remained active in his church and community for a long time following retirement.


	Patsy Stollar taught her entire career in the Wolf Creek School District and continued to substitute there following her retirement. Patsy was a very nice lady, whose life was cut sadly short.


    	Mabel Hutson passed away at the end of December at the age of 100. She had taught in several West Virginia counties and finished her career at Phillips Elementary in Marietta. Mrs. Hutson was actively involved in many charitable and service organizations.


	Nancy (Pansing) Wymond died January 1 while visiting family in California. She had taught English classes at WVU-P, formerly Parkersburg Community College. Nancy was a talented writer and loved the arts, especially theater.


	We extend sympathy to the families and friends of these retired educators, and (as always) apologize for any errors or omissions.


 


							The truth as I know it….  Karen Burton


							(with editorial assistance from Jim Williams)
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